
DECEMBER 2020/JANUARY 2021

Help shape Yarra’s future  
page 4–5 

Rediscover Yarra this Summer  
page 7

yarranews
Meet your  

new Council! 
 page 3



2    YARRA NEWS DECEMBER 2020/JANUARY 2021

COUNCIL MEETINGS

Hi everyone

I am absolutely thrilled to be 
elected to Council, and to 
represent the Yarra community as 
Mayor for 2020/21. You can 
expect to see me out and about in 
the community, and I’m always 
keen to hear your thoughts and 
ideas for Yarra. I’ll listen closely 
and work hard, as we continue to 
shape a growing city together.

I’m joined by 8 other Councillors 
for this Council term. Take a look 
at the opposite page to find out 
more about each of us. 

2020 has been a year like no 
other. I’m impressed by how our 
community has come together 
during COVID-19. Having lived 
here for 15 years, I’m often 
moved by the passion people have 
for Yarra, whether it’s protecting 

our urban ecology, improving our 
streets or growing our unique 
diversity. I know this year brought 
challenge after challenge, but 
your resilience, creativity, and 
empathy during this time was 
truly extraordinary.

Our recovery from the pandemic is 
an opportunity to create an even 
more just, sustainable and 
inclusive Yarra. Supporting people 
to build back better after 
COVID-19 and be better prepared 
for what the future might bring is 
a major priority for 2021. You can 
meet some members of Yarra’s 
strong community on page 8, 
through a gorgeous series of 
photographs. And take a look at 
some ways we are helping local 
businesses on page 7.

And finally, I’m curious, what’s 
your vision for Yarra’s future? 
Right now, we want to hear from 
you so we can make Yarra the 
best place it can be. See how you 
can get involved on page 4.

I hope your summer is both restful 
and joyful.

All the best

Cr Gabrielle de Vietri 
Mayor

WURUNDJERI ACKNOWLEDGEMENT
Yarra City Council acknowledges the Wurundjeri Woi Wurrung 
people as the Traditional Owners and true sovereigns of the land now 
known as Yarra. We also acknowledge the significant contributions 
made by other Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people to life in 
Yarra. We pay our respects to Elders from all nations and to their 
Elders past, present and future.

MESSAGE FROM  
THE MAYOR

Council Meetings are being live streamed on our website. Due to  
physical distancing restrictions, community members are not able to 
attend in person but are encouraged to live stream meetings at  
yarracity.vic.gov.au/webcast.

All meetings begin at 7pm.

The last Council Meeting for 2020 will be Tuesday 15 December 2020.

Council meeting dates for early 2021 will be decided at this meeting.  
Visit yarracity.vic.gov.au/yarrameetings for the most recent updates.

YOUR  
COUNCILLORS

Cr Stephen Jolly 

 0437 856 713 

 stephen.jolly@yarracity.vic.gov.au 

Cr Anab Mohamud 

 0418 172 938 

 anab.mohamud@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr Gabrielle de Vietri, Mayor 

 0419 591 023 

 gabrielle.devietri@yarracity.vic.gov.au

LANGRIDGE WARD
Abbotsford, Alphington (south of Heidelberg Road), 
Clifton Hill (east of Wellington Street), Collingwood 
(except for the area bounded by Johnston, Wellington 
and Smith streets and Alexandra Parade), Fairfield 
(south of Heidelberg Road), Fitzroy (south of Moor 
Street), and Richmond (in the area bounded by 
Lennox, Highett and Hoddle streets).

Cr Edward Crossland 

 0400 326 812 

 edward.crossland@yarracity.vic.gov.au 

Cr Herschel Landes 

 0427 460 053 

 herschel.landes@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr Claudia Nguyen, Deputy Mayor 

 0409 779 630 

 claudia.nguyen@yarracity.vic.gov.au

MELBA WARD
Burnley, Cremorne and Richmond (except the area 
bounded by Lennox, Highett and Hoddle streets)

To contact your Councillors, call 9205 5055, send  
a letter to c/o PO Box 168, Richmond VIC 3121,  
or you can reach them via their direct lines as above. 

NICHOLLS WARD
North Carlton, Princes Hill, part of Clifton Hill (west  
of Wellington Street), Fitzroy North, Fitzroy (north of 
Moor Street) and part of Collingwood (the area 
bounded by Johnston, Wellington and Smith streets 
and Alexandra Parade)

Cr Bridgid O’Brien 

 0439 302 590 

 bridgid.obrien@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr Amanda Stone  

 0429 358 170 

 amanda.stone@yarracity.vic.gov.au

Cr Sophie Wade 

 0400 570 763  

 sophie.wade@yarracity.vic.gov.au
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Yarra’s new elected Councillors for 
2020–24 were sworn in, and the 
2020–21 Mayor was elected, during 
a ceremony Monday 16 November. 

Langridge ward

Cr Gabrielle de Vietri (Mayor):  
Cr de Vietri has lived in Yarra for 15 
years and works in the arts, as well as 
being a community activist and a 
paralegal. She loves our vibrant and 
diverse neighbourhoods, our creeks, 
rivers and parklands. This is Cr de Vietri’s 
first year as a Councillor.

Cr Stephen Jolly: Cr Jolly is an 
experienced Yarra Councillor of 16 years. 
He is particularly interested in advocating 
for public housing residents, those on 
lower incomes and local businesses, and 
against unsustainable development.

Cr Anab Mohamud: Cr Mohamud 
came to Australia as a Somalian refugee 
20 years ago and has lived in Fitzroy’s 
public housing estate since 2006. She 
loves living in the heart of diverse and 
culturally rich Fitzroy. This is her first year 
as a Councillor.

Melba ward

Cr Claudia Nguyen (Deputy Mayor): 
Born in Yarra, Cr Nguyen is a massive 
AFL fan who loves a kick at Citizens 
Park. She is Secretary of the Melbourne 
University Women’s Football Club, holds 
a senior policy role in the public service, 
and is the daughter of Vietnamese 
refugees who called the Richmond 
public housing home. This is Cr Nguyen’s 
first term as Councillor. 

Cr Edward Crossland: Cr Crossland is  
a town planning, transport and urban 
design professional. He has more than  
a decade of experience working in local 
and state government. This is his first 
term as Councillor.

Cr Herschel Landes: An experienced 
local business operator of more than  
30 years, Cr Landes was formerly  
Bridge Road Traders Association 
President. Cr Landes is committed to 
reinvigorating some of Yarra’s iconic 
shopping precincts. This is his first  
term as a Councillor.

Nicholls ward

Cr Bridgid O’Brien: A lifelong Yarra 
resident, Cr O’Brien became a Councillor 
in 2019. She is passionate about 
protecting our wildlife and the 
biodiversity of Yarra. She is also a strong 
advocate for community participation in 
the decision-making process.

Cr Amanda Stone: Cr Stone is a 
long-term Yarra resident, Councillor of 
12 years, and former Mayor of Yarra City 
Council. She chairs the Headspace 
Collingwood consortium, and is 
Executive Chair of ICLEI Oceania, a 
global body promoting sustainability in 
local government. 

Cr Sophie Wade: Cr Wade is a lawyer 
and community-minded Yarra resident. 
She loves that we live in an incredibly 
diverse area, with people who come 
from all walks of life. This is Cr Wade’s 
first term as Councillor.

MEET YOUR NEW COUNCIL HOLIDAY 
SERVICE  
CHANGES
Customer service

Our customer service centres will 
have adjusted operating times: 

•	 Christmas Eve, Thursday  
24 December: Closing 2pm

•	 Christmas Day, Friday 
25 December: Closed

•	 Boxing Day (holiday), Monday 
28 December: Closed

•	 New Years’ Day, Friday  
1 January: Closed

Service times on all other days  
will operate usual hours: 8.30am 
to 5pm.

Waste and recycling collection 
services

This will be adjusted during the 
Christmas week (starting 
Wednesday 23 December). 

Find out more at yarracity.vic.au/
holidaychanges

Usual  
collection 
day 

Collection 
date for 
Christmas 
week

Wednesday  
23 December, 
Thursday  
24 December

Collections  
as normal

Friday  
25 December

Saturday  
26 December

Saturday 
26 December 

Sunday  
27 December

Sunday 
27 December

Monday  
28 December

Monday 
28 December

Tuesday  
29 December

Regular waste and recycling 
collection will resume Tuesday  
29 December and will continue as 
normal, even on New Year’s Day, 
Friday 1 January 2021.

Libraries and Leisure Centres

These will operate on adjusted 
timetables. See the full timetables 
online at yarracity.vic.au/libraries 
and yarracity.vic.au/leisure



We’re an inclusive and diverse 
community here in Yarra. We all 
have different interests, needs and 
hopes for the future. What do you 
want your future to look like?

Over the next few weeks we’ll be 
asking you what needs to happen for 
Yarra to be the best it can be in 2035. 
Together we’re creating Yarra’s first  
ever Community Vision, which will 
guide all Yarra Council’s work over the 
next two decades.

This is a once-in-a-generation chance  
to make your mark on this special  
place we all love. It’s also an 
opportunity to challenge some 
traditional ideas about how we live, 
work and play – particularly as we 
move into a post-COVID world.

What’s a Community Vision?

A Community Vision is an important 
document that describes our 
community’s long-term hopes, dreams 
and aspirations for Yarra.

It will be driven, developed and owned 
by Yarra’s community through an 
extensive engagement process, with us 
(council) being the facilitator.

The Community Vision will also shape 
our next four-year Council Plan, and 
10-year plans for how we manage the 
city’s finances and assets.

How are you asking for feedback?

In this first stage we’re asking everyone 
in Yarra to share their thoughts and 
priorities with us.

We’ll be doing this through online 
engagement and workshops,  
pop-up events, conversations and  
direct outreach. 

Community panel

In the next stage, we’ll bring together 
an independently selected community 
panel that will create our brand new 
Community Vision.

IT’S TIME TO SHAPE YOUR FUTURE
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GET INVOLVED IN 
YARRA’S FUTURE!

Whether you live in Yarra, 
own a business, work here or 
just like to visit – your voice 
matters. 

Tell us what you think online at 
yoursayyarra.com.au/future

Speak another language? 

We’re here to help you. Visit 
yarracity.vic.gov.au/help to 
make a time to talk to  
someone in your language.  
We will call you back at a time 
that suits you.

Prefer pen and paper?

Give us a call on 9205 5555 or 
email future@yarracity.vic.gov.
au and we’ll mail you a hard 
copy feedback kit.

Have your say by Monday 18 
January 2021.

Yarra City Council is immensely 
proud to be the recipient of the 
Climate Champion Award in the 
Cities Power Partnership Climate 
Awards 2020.

Yarra has a long history of taking 
bold climate action, as one of the 
first local governments to declare a 
climate emergency in 2017.

Yarra Council is powered by 100% 
renewable electricity from solar 
panels across 38 Council sites, and 
wind power from by the Melbourne 
Renewable Energy Project.

Yarra is also just the second  
council in Australia to create a 
Climate Emergency Plan, which 
acknowledges the role everyone  
has in responding to the climate 
emergency. 

As part of our climate emergency 
response, we’re transitioning all our 
buildings to be all-electric and 
gas-free by 2030, and helping our 
community go renewable, aiming 
to double rooftop solar by 2030.

The Cities Power Partnership is 
Australia’s largest network of local 
councils tackling climate action.

YARRA  
AWARDED  
CLIMATE  
CHAMPION

Yarra Council is 
powered by 100% 
renewable energy 
from solar panels and 
wind power …

The community panel will meet  
over several weeks in mid-2021 to 
review the findings from the first stage 
of engagement and draft the vision. 

At the end of this all, it will be  
formally presented to your councillors 
for adoption. 

Why do we need a Community 
Vision?

The Local Government Act 2020  
creates this opportunity to partner with 
our community to build a shared vision 
we can all be proud of.
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REDISCOVER CULTURE Reconnect with 
local artists, galleries, street art, bookshops, record shops 
and our amazing venues and cultural institutions.

REDISCOVER YUM Experience Yarra’s 
amazing café culture and dine out at some of the best 
restaurants, pubs and bars in Melbourne.

SHOP, DINE, PLAY LOCAL THIS SUMMER:
REDISCOVER YARRA

REDISCOVER FIT Find out more about Yarra’s 
lush parklands, state-of-the-art gyms, sports clubs, 
personal trainers, and ways to stay fit, healthy and active.

REDISCOVER STYLE Get reacquainted with 
your favourite stores, find the perfect gift or explore 
somewhere new for the latest fashion trends.

REDISCOVER YOU Explore Yarra’s iconic 
shopping strips, bookshops, barbers and beauticians. 
Why not treat yourself or try something new?  

REDISCOVER FRESH Our fresh food markets 
are bursting with fruit and veggies, glorious flowers, 
plants, coffee and delicious deli treats.

This summer, we want you to revisit (and share!) your 
favourite places in Yarra for dining, shopping, and 
creating new experiences.

Look out for #RediscoverYarra on our socials and tag us in  
your posts! yarracity.vic.au/rediscoveryarra
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Our city is waking up again! It’s 
never been a more exciting time to 
reacquaint yourself with the cafes, 
restaurants, bars and shops you’ve 
missed these last few months.

Our iconic cafes, restaurants and 
shopping precincts are what makes 
Yarra special. They’re a vital part of the 
local community and economy.

You may notice special concrete bollards 
with coloured material covers appearing 
in the streets and suburbs near you. We 
have set these up to help keep you safe 
while dining outside this summer.

Business grants to welcome people 
back to our streets

Yarra is awarding $320,000 in grants for 
businesses and community groups in 
Yarra to deliver projects that activate, 
promote and enhance our vibrant and 
much-loved precincts.

These initiatives will help attract more 
visitors to these precincts, encouraging 
people to shop, eat, and have fun in 
their local area again after months  
of restrictions.

As the lifeblood of Yarra’s economy, our 
businesses, sole traders and retail 
precincts are essential to the city’s 
recovery from COVID-19.

There’ll be a second round of grant 
funding announced in January 2021.

Helping businesses open their doors

Yarra Council has set up a rapid 
response team to assess applications for 
extended outdoor dining permits during 
the recovery period.

We’ve created free, flexible and fast-
tracked outdoor dining permits so that 
businesses in Yarra can welcome back 
customers as soon as it’s safe to do so.

Since going live with our outdoor dining 
permits in early October we have 
received an impressive 248 applications 
from businesses looking to extend their 
outdoor dining space!

And fees for footpath trading permits, 
food registrations, health registrations 
and business parking permits won’t be 
charged until at least 31 March 2021. 
This will ultimately save businesses 
around $1.4 million in fees. 

Find out more about how we’re 
supporting businesses at  
yarracity.vic.gov.au/reopening

WELCOME 
BACK, 
YARRA!

Groups in Fitzroy’s Gertrude Street have some exciting projects 
in the works, and are among those awarded a business grant

Collingwood is just one of Yarra’s vibrant precincts
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Isolation Portraits is a stunning 
series of photographs and stories 
documenting people staying home 
during Melbourne’s COVID-19 
lockdowns, by local photographer 
Bri Hammond.

This special series of Isolation Portraits 
features some members of the 
wonderful and resilient community who 
call Collingwood and North Richmond 
public housing estates home.

“I think that it’s important to share the 
stories from the incredible individuals 
that live in public housing, to erase the 
stereotypes and stigmas that exist and 
lead to this unfair treatment,” says Bri.

Over the course of a week Bri worked 
with Belgium Avenue Neighbourhood 
House and took pictures of residents 
through windows, down hallways and 
through doorways to ensure social 
distancing was maintained. The residents 
shared their experiences of lockdown 
and a little about their backgrounds,  
and the results are truly uplifting and 
depict the resilience of the community 
beautifully.

DOCUMENTING A RESILIENT COMMUNITY

The residents shared  
their experiences of 
lockdown and a little 
about their backgrounds, 
and the results are  
truly uplifting…

“I guess people think 
the homeless need a 
bed or an actual room, 
but in my experience 
people just need a safe 
place to rest their head, 
that’s why I’ve taken in 
about 80 people to stay 
here in the 2 years that 
I have been living here. 

Coronavirus has taught 
us that placing so much 
value outside the body 
in material things isn’t 
good. When people are 
chasing all their own 
wants and their needs, 
they then forget to aid 
the needs of others, 
needs such as medical, 
home, food.” – Bella

It’s not every year that one of our 
residents turns 110, let alone while 
living through a global pandemic. 
Top that off with a state-wide 
lockdown and you’d likely think 
celebrations marking this 
momentous occasion would be 
underwhelming, but that’s not the 
attitude of North Richmond’s 
super-centenarian Van Hoa Lam.

Hoa usually spends her birthday with 
friends and staff at North Richmond 
Community Health Centre. This year, 
due to COVID-19 restrictions, she spent 
it at home, receiving phone calls and 
cards and focussing her attention on the 
memories of past celebrations and 
keeping herself active and fit.

It’s partly down to this positive outlook 
that Hoa, who still lives independently at 
home, attributes her long life to.

“In my opinion, the main secret to  
a long life is to move your body,  
exercise moderately and maintain a 
good mood.”

Born in Vietnam, Hoa moved to 
Australia in 1986 and has been living in 
North Richmond ever since. As a long 
standing Yarra resident, she has seen her 
neighbourhood go through many 
evolutions since she first arrived. 

“It’s more convenient nowadays, there 
are more parks than before so it is easy 
for the local people to do exercise safely 
and there are more entertainment 
centres for the elderly,” Hoa says.

An inspiration to us all, we hope by next 
birthday Hoa is able to once again spend 
it celebrating with her friends and family.

TURNING 110  
IN LOCKDOWN
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Isolation Portraits is a joint project with 
photographer Bri Hammond, 
Collingwood Neighbourhood House and 
Belgium Avenue Neighbourhood House. 
It was funded by a Creative Community 
COVID-19 Quick Response Grant.

“We have loved sharing these photos  
on social media and enjoyed hearing 
from the wider community as they get 
to know local residents through this 
photo series,” says Belgium Avenue 
Neighbourhood House Manager  
Sue Kent.

“�We have loved  
sharing these photos  
on social media…

“I came to Australia as a refugee from 
Vietnam … The lockdown period has 
reminded me of the hardships I faced when 
I first came to Australia. My daughters 
have advised me to stay at home and not 
go out. I’ve felt a bit lonely because I can’t 
go to the neighbourhood house to join the 
music activities but I try to keep healthy 
and think positively.” – Nga

DOCUMENTING A RESILIENT COMMUNITY

Visit banhinc.com.au to see more 
of this special collection, and read 
more resident’s stories.

Visit brihammond.com to see 
more isolation portraits from 
across Melbourne.

“Isolation for me was a double whammy 
because my spinal injury limits my ability to go 
out and meet people. If it were not for the 
Meals on Wheels people, I would have very 
few people coming in to see me … I’ve been 
switching off the news and watching as much 
comedy as I can instead. We’ve got to learn to 
laugh and enjoy the things we have rather 
than lament the things we don’t have.” – Peter



10    YARRA NEWS DECEMBER 2020/JANUARY 2021

Across Yarra, gardening and 
growing food has been embraced 
during the coronavirus (COVID-19) 
pandemic.

The Clifton Hill laneway garden has 
been keeping locals busy and well fed 
for 12 years, but since COVID-19 first hit 
in March and locals suddenly found 
themselves needing to stay local, it’s 
thrived more than ever.

“It has been wonderful to potter around 
in the quiet of the garden, escaping the 
confines of the house, the nagging 
computer and the endless Zoom 
meetings,” says Clifton Hill laneway 
gardener Crina Virgona.

The garden uses a small laneway space 
that was once full of rubbish and weeds. 
Around 15 local residents all tend their 
own plants in the space while also 
helping each other.  

Working together in local 
neighbourhoods to grow food and 
compost is a great way to improve not 
only our health but also the health of 
the planet.

And many locals seem to agree! 
Applications for our Community 
Growing Spaces program, which  
helps Yarra residents start their own 
garden in a public space, have  
doubled since March. 

We now have 180 planter boxes, 6 
laneway gardens, 5 community gardens 
and 11 schools gardens across Yarra. 

STARTED A GARDEN 
AND WANT TO KEEP 
IT GROWING?

Growing your own food is a 
great way to get outside the 
house and reconnect with 
nature. It’s also the most local 
way there is to source food! 

Residents from the Clifton Hill 
laneway garden shared some of 
their tips for summer gardening:

•	 Work together with friends or 
neighbours, so there will 
always be a helping hand to 
keep up the watering if you  
go away.

•	 Use shade cloth to protect your 
plants on scorching hot days.

•	 Try out some creative solutions 
to keep soil moist in hot 
weather, such as slow release 
watering. 

•	 Use a thick layer of mulch to 
retain moisture for longer. 

•	 The social aspect of the garden 
is really important. Sharing 
gardening knowledge and 
supporting each other is a great 
gift gardening can offer us.

Visit yarracity.vic.gov.au/
growingfood to get involved  
in our Community Growing  
Spaces program.

GROW YOUR OWN WAY 
THIS SUMMER

Join others in the community and 
help us create a city 100% powered 
by renewables. Whether you own  
or rent, or live in a house or 
apartment, there are lots of ways 
you can take action.

•	 	Go solar. Receive a discounted price 
for a quality rooftop solar system 
through the Yarra Solar Program. 
With a $1,850 government rebate 
and no-interest loan for eligible 
households and businesses, it can 
mean no upfront cost to you.

•	 	Buy 100% renewable electricity. 
Ask your energy provider what they 
can offer, or find another cleaner, 
greener option.

•	 	Create an all-electric home. Replace 
gas cooking, space and water heating 
with electric.

BE PART OF 100% RENEWABLE YARRA

Find out more about our 
commitment to the climate 
emergency at yarracity.vic.gov.au/ 
100RenewableYarra

Finn and Jenni (right) and Pam (above) have loved pottering 
around in the Clifton Hill laneway garden this year
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FREE ONLINE 
WORKSHOPS
Various times

From sewing your own Christmas 
decorations, to creating your own 
unique comic, or preserving your 
precious memories, Yarra Libraries offers 
a range of free online workshops for 
members, and some for non-members.

yarracity.vic.gov.au/create

QUITE CONTRARY
Bargoonga Nganjin, North Fitzroy 
Library 
Friday 27 November 2020 –  
Sunday 14 February 2021

Jessi Wong and Helen Kocis Edwards 
work collaboratively to compress and 
reinterpret traditional nursery rhymes to 
reimagine their meanings and offer a 
fresh look at the familiar.

yarracity.vic.gov.au/contrary

BRUNSWICK STREET 
FITZROY: SKETCHES 
AND URBAN HISTORY
Fitzroy Library 
Friday 13 November 2020 –  
Sunday 31 January 2021

An exhibition of drawings detailing 
Helen Wilding’s research and ongoing 
fascination with the history, architecture 
and people of Brunswick Street, Fitzroy.

yarracity.vic.gov.au/urbanhistory

ROCK AROUND  
THE BLOCK
First three weekends in December

See local artists perform pop-up gigs in 
some of Yarra’s iconic streets on the 
back of a vintage Dodge Truck.

yarracity.vic.gov.au/rockyarra

FAMILY-FRIENDLY 
NEW YEARS EVE  
PICNIC
Barkly Gardens, Richmond 
Edinburgh Gardens, Fitzroy 
North 
Thursday 31 December, from  
midday onwards.

Join us for a family-friendly, socially 
distanced evening, with a pop-up 
cinema and light entertainment.

Alcohol won’t be permitted in 
these parks from 9pm Wednesday 
30 December until 9am Friday  
1 January.

Find out more at yarracity.vic.
gov.au/NYE2020

For more information about  
local events, visit 
yarracity.vic.gov.au/yarraevents

WHAT’S ON

For more hot weather tips visit betterhealth.vic.gov.au/heat. In an emergency call 000.

FIVE TIPS TO #SURVIVETHEHEAT

ENJOY OUR PARKS 
THIS SUMMER…

… but please don’t forget your 
manners:

•	 Pick up your rubbish.

•	 No loud music.

•	 Keep your dog on a lead 
(unless it’s an off-lead area).

•	 No alcohol before 9am and 
after 9pm.

•	 Remember social distancing.

•	 Have a face mask handy just  
in case.



YARRA CITY COUNCIL

PO Box 168, Richmond VIC 3121

T 9205 5555 

E info@yarracity.vic.gov.au

W yarracity.vic.gov.au

If you have any comments or queries about Yarra News, please contact 
us at yarranews@yarracity.vic.gov.au or call 9205 5555. Large print, 
audio and online versions are also available.

Weekly announcements from 
Yarra News will be broadcast in 
some languages on local radio 
3CR 855AM and 3ZZZ 92.3FM

Glass
Separate glass jars and bottles 
from other recycling.

Clean and empty glass jars and 
bottles without their lids go in  
your purple-lidded glass bin.

Plastic
Only plastic bottles labelled 1 
and 2 (lids off), and plastic food 
packaging labelled 5, can go in your 
yellow-lidded recycling bin.

Collection
We are still doing weekly  
recycling collections,  
alternating between glass  
and other recyclables.

Check the collection calendar  
that was sent with your purple  
glass bin, or sign up for our bin 
collection SMS reminders.

Visit yarracity.vic.gov.au/recyclerev 
to find out more.

What you can put in your recycling bins has changed

Not sure where to put something?
Visit yarracity.vic.gov.au/atozguide
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